

Henry Chadwick Community Primary School

Website: www.henrychadwick.staffs.sch.uk E-mail: office@henrychadwick.staffs.sch.uk

Headteacher Mrs V Barnes



19th January 2024

School Lane, Hill Ridware, Rugeley WS15 3QN Tel: 01543 490354

Dear Mums, Dads and Carers,

Y1/2 VISIT TO WOLSELEY WILDLIFE CENTRE

To support the work we will be doing as part of our next Science unit, Homes and Habitats, we have arranged to visit the Wolseley Wildlife Centre, which is run by the Staffordshire Wildlife Trust (SWT). The visit will take place on the 7^{th} February 2024. The suggested contribution for the visit is £10.00, which includes entry to the Wildlife Centre and a range of activities that the children will take part in to apply their learning and gain invaluable hands-on experiences.

In order to keep the cost to a minimum, we are asking that parents drop off their child at the Wildlife Centre where staff will be waiting to receive the children. If parents wish to make their own arrangements to share lifts for their children, please do so; we would just ask that if someone different is collecting your child please let us know.

Drop off/collection point: ST17 OWT - car park opposite the Wildlife Centre Learning Hub

Arrival time: 9:15 - 9:30 Collection time 2:30 - 2:45

As soon as you have dropped off your child it would be appreciated if parents could return to their cars to leave the site to keep the area clear for other visitors.

What children need to bring with them

Children should be dressed for the weather. Most of the day will be spent outside whatever the weather and, to get the most out of the day, children must be suitably dressed. It is suggested that children wear:

- A warm, waterproof coat (and trousers if available)
- Wellies, walking shoes or strong trainers
- Warm trousers and jumper
- Gloves, hats and scarves if it is cold
- A packed lunch (which can be ordered from the school kitchen if you wish please let the office have your order by 1st February). As well as a drink for the day.

The preferred form of payment for this trip is via Parent Pay. By paying onto Parent Pay for this trip, we consider that you are also giving your permission for your child to take part in the visit to the Wildlife Centre. Payment and/or permissions should be made by the 5^{th} February please. If you are in receipt of Free School Meals the cost of the visit will be subsidised - please see Mrs Jones for a permission letter.

Should you have any questions or concerns or have any additional requirements you wish staff to be aware of please arrange to speak with myself or email via office@henrychadwick.greywoodmst.co.uk

Jane Jane and Sarah Orme

Every day counts..... Every minute matters....